Welcome to the latest edition of my newsletter.
The following information is what I have received whilst on foot patrol over the last month & from my latest drop in surgeries.
KENTON
Recently someone has taken it into their own hands to police the car park situated in the center of the village. The latest note appeared threatening in nature.
May I remind commuters that the car park can be used by anyone for any length of time.

Please be considerate and compromising during busier periods. 

STARCROSS
Between Monday 1st & Saturday 6th December a bicycle was stolen from an address in Coronation Terrace Starcross. The bicycle was leaning against the fence under a shelter. It was described as a blue GIANT ROCK SE unisex mountain bike. If anyone knows there whereabouts of this bike please call 101 quoting reference number CR128118/14

Overnight on Friday 5th December there were a few crimes committed in the Well street/Bonhay Road area in Starcross. A planter was knocked over and damaged and the plants destroyed. Someone banged on a residents door and ran away scaring their young child. 
A fire was lit on the safety surface underneath the swings near the ditch in the playing field at the end of Bonhay Road.
Another resident had intruders in their back garden, and some damage caused.
It would seem that someone went on a bit of a rampage.
If anyone saw or heard anything or has any information regarding this, please call 101 quoting crime number CR/128059/14

I have recently been informed that youths have been seen within the building complex on the playing fields in Starcross. 
Could I ask that parents remind their children to stay away from this building site, mainly for safety reasons. It has taken years to gather the funds for this facility and this facility will be providing activities for all the children in the village once it is completed.

On Tuesday 02/112/2014 in the morning it is believed that someone had attempted to set alight a laminated poster that was pinned to the telegraph pole by the church main gate in Starcross. The poster was on the ground and the pole singed.
If anyone knows anything regarding this please call me on 08456567705.

Recently there have been 2 abandoned bikes found in the area. One is a black Apollo and the other a black Concept. The black Apollo did belong to someone local who didn’t know it was missing. When they received the alert and went to collect the bike, it had moved.
If you have lost one of these or know of someone who may have, please contact me direct.
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DAWLISH WARREN
On Sunday 30th November at around 08.30 a group of cyclists were riding down the A379 from Dawlish towards Dawlish Warren. A vehicle overtook the cyclist as they were passing Leadstone Camp Site and an object was thrown out of the window at the cyclist. The vehicle then stopped in the road, forcing the cyclist to brake and stop. The male driver of the vehicle became verbally abusive accusing the cyclist of taking up all of the road. The offending vehicle then drove off. A few... minutes later further along the road by the humps past the junction of Week Lane, the cyclist came across the vehicle again, which had stopped in the road. The cyclist stopped beside the vehicle and asked the driver what his problem was. The driver replied with "F*****g cyclists", flung his door open and said "do you want to have a go"? he then spat on the cyclist which landed on his shoulder and leg. the driver then called the cyclist "a piece of s**t" then drove off.

The driver was described as a large male with short fair hair and glasses. He had a young boxer type dog with him and was driving a silver Rover 25.
It was believed that this male was on his way to the beach to walk his dog.

If you have any information regarding the identity of this male, please either PM me or call 08456 567705 or 101 quoting crime number CR/126712/14 This driver needs some serious words of advice administering regarding his conduct.

POWDERHAM
Overnight on Tuesday 4th November items of heavy plant machinery were stolen from the rear of The Vicarage next to the new cycle path over the rail way line in Powderham.

If anyone saw or heard anything please call 101 quoting CR/119884/14
GENERAL NEWS
Exeter Eagles BMX Club
A local BMX club for people of all ages who enjoy taking part in a sport, the club competes in regional and national bmx events.

Riders come from all areas and backgrounds, starting from four years of age and running up to forty plus. They race against riders of their own age or ability group. Families involved are usually interested in bikes, competitive sport and the physical and mental benefits of being active. It is common for the whole family to be involved with the parents acting as coaches, mechanics, chefs and cheer-leaders. This family angle turns race days into real Events!

Cofton Road, Marsh Barton Trading Estate Exeter
	Monday
	6pm - 8.30pm Open to all riders 
	£1.50 members, 
£3.00 non members

	Thursday
	6pm - 8.30pm Open to all riders 
	£1.50 members, 
£3.00 non members

	Saturday
	2pm - 4pm Open to all riders
	£1.50 members, 
£3.00 non members


SURGERY DATES

My next surgeries will be on Saturday 13th December 2014 at the Westbank Charity Shop, The Strand, STARCROSS at 10am, Dolphin Inn in KENTON at Noon and Sainsburys Shutterton Bridge DAWLISH at 2pm.

Deborah Sleeman Police Community Support Officer 30387

Dawlish Warren, Starcross, Kenton, Mamhead Ashcombe & Powderham

Tel: 08456 567705

E-mail: deborah.sleeman@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

General Enquiries: 101
You can also find me on Facebook under:  Dawlish Neighbourhood Police

